

Mike DeWine, Governor Jim Tressel, Lt. Governor Mary Mertz, Director

Office of Coastal Management Deborah Beck, P.E., Acting Chief

Via Mail and Email

March 25, 2025

Jessica W. Madden 31731 Lake Shore Boulevard Willowick, Ohio 44095 jessmad@gmail.com

Re:

Shore Structure Permit Application 23-LAK-11 Submerged Lands Lease Application SUB-2668-LA

Dear Jessica W. Madden:

The Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR) Office of Coastal Management received your Shore Structure Permit and Submerged Lands Lease applications on June 23, 2023, and the revisions for those applications on February 18, 2025.

Please be advised that the applications are incomplete. A resolution or ordinance from the local authority has not been received. A technical review of the applications has begun; however, the review cannot be completed until this item is received.

The technical review of the project may include a visit to the site. During the review, ODNR will seek comments from adjacent property owners. You will receive a response to the applications upon completion of the technical review. The response may request clarification, make suggestions for design improvement, require design changes, or conclude the review.

Please contact me if you have any questions. Thank you for your cooperation in managing Ohio's Lake Erie coastal resources.

Sincerely,

Renee Homan

**Environmental Specialist** 

(419) 609-4132

renee.homan@dnr.ohio.gov

ec:

Deborah L. Beck, P.E., Acting Chief, Office of Coastal Management
Steve Holland, Federal Consistency Administrator, Office of Coastal Management
Tara Paciorek, Chief, ODNR Office of Real Estate and Land Management
Shawn U. Blohm, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Buffalo District, Corps Permit No. 2023-00716
Anna Kamnyev, Ohio Environmental Protection Agency, Division of Surface Water
Rachel Secrest, Ohio Environmental Protection Agency, Division of Surface Water
William C. Vondra, Jr., P.E., P.S., Land Design Consultants, Inc.

Mike Ellman, Land Design Consultants, Inc.